Draft

Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

May 22, 2012

Present:   Earl Leighton, Katy Wells, Jim Wells, Judy Rich, Karen Ober and Jeff Jenkins.

Absent: Roger Grey 

At 6:37 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

 The purpose of this meeting is to elect officers and set a meeting schedule for FY14


Nomination of officers:


Katy Wells nominated Earl Leighton as Chair


Karen Ober nominated Jim Wells as Chair

Jeff Jenkins made a motion to cease nominations for Chair and take a vote, 2nd by Karen Ober all were in favor.

4 in favor of Earl Leighton as Chair and 2 in favor of Jim Wells as Chair.  Earl Leighton will remain Chair for the next year.


Earl Leighton nominated Jeff Jenkins as Vice Chair, all 6 members present agreed.  Jeff Jenkins will remain Vice Chair for the next year

Minutes


Chair Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes of April 9, 2012, 2nd by Jeff Jenkins all were in favor.

Review of Financial Report


The committee members reviewed the financial report dated May 4, 2012 for April.


Jim Wells questioned page 3 regarding the Police Department revolving fund and who and how this was managed.  Jim also commented that he would like to see the DPW redistribute their budget line items for next budget cycle.  The committee discussed 4520.610 for the general supplies for the recreation commission and that this has been over expended. The committee discussed the use of a purchase order system in town for materials and supplies so that the department’s expenses are placed more accurately on the line items of the budget, better tracking for expenses and a more understanding of line items.  It was discussed that the Recreation Department reimbursement was originally set up to cover the salary portion of their budget (?1998) until the coordinator position went to fulltime, the question is, are they making enough money to cover their programs. Judy Rich questioned the after school program and why we as a town were in the business of child care.  The committee discussed inviting the coordinator to the July meeting to overview the Recreation commission as a whole.  

Jeff questioned the debt service and why we were not making a payment.  Karen explained that we have until 10/1/12 to spend these funds and payments will be made when this money is used.

Mail/Correspondence


Chair Leighton announced that the meeting in June is cancelled, the next meeting will be held on July 17, 2012 @ 6:30pm.
New Business


 The meeting schedule for FY14 was distributed and discussed.  The dates for January of 2013 were adjusted of the holiday.  Jeff Jenkins made a motion to accept the list of meeting dates for the next budget cycle, 2nd by Jim Wells all were in favor.


Karen Ober will be the BOS representative for the next budget cycle as well.

Other

Liaison’s for FY14

Library- Katy Wells

Police Department- Earl Leighton

Fire Department- Jeff Jenkins

DPW- Jim Wells

Transfer Station- Jim Wells

Recreation- Roger Grey

Outside Agencies- Katy Wells

Master Plan- Roger Grey

BOS- Karen Ober

Adjourn


At 7:50 pm, Jeff Jenkins made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Jim Wells all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells

Budget Committee Member and Secretary

